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NEWSLETTER
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Letter from the Chairman
The Rev. Charles Roger's notes, in the Prefacesdflistory of St Andrewgrinted in 1849,
that"...the City of St. Andrews has long engaged tten#ibn of the Historian, and arrested
the notice of the Touris& "...has much to interest the curiou3hese sentiments remain as
true to-day as at that date although perhaps ted t®"...seek restoration to health by
immersion in the invigorating waters of the bages not have quite the same appeal in these
days of indoor heated swimming pools!

However, the Town continues to offer much to cdtuh attention and admiration of both
residents & visitors alike. As the Archway into Sbhn's Garden nears completion, it
provides a starting point for re-discovering thengndine examples of Archways &
Gateways which may be found & admired in every eoof the Town.

Colin McAllister's article reminds us of Professédlan's long campaign to erect
Commemorative Plagues to ensure that eminent rasidge not forgotten by us & future
generations. | am sure you join with me in condeaditig Colin on his splendid research,
financial support & long-term commitment & effort erecting plaques at The Blue Stane &
at Gavin Douglas' Coat of Arms on the wall of Gibddouse & to wish him well in the
progress of his future plans. In this he has enkilrat present & future generations will have
immediate 'access' to information about the Towa$H.

The Trust publications list includes 3 Leafletstba 'Carved Stones of St. Andrews'. These
provide a wonderful guide to re-discovering thewklén treasures of the Town. Copies are
available free at the Trust Museum & at the Truffic® & | would recommend that you
have a copy in your pocket as you walk about thenTo

The current project to restore to their former gltre Cast Iron Pillars on a shop front in
Church Street will draw attention to another natadpect of the Town's History i.e. the fact
that there remain nearly 30 Victorian & EdwardiaasClron Pillars on shop fronts in the
Town. Next time you are passing through a shopwlapin the centre of town check it out -
you might re-discover another feature of St. Andrepast which provides...better &
stronger claims to general attention & notice. "

What better way to find out more about the sociatdny of the Town than a visit to the
Trust Museum? The Curator, the Convener & her cdtemi& the Volunteer Groups are
developing and collating an ever-increasing bodysofirce material which is of great
interest. You will note that there are two verytpmmt exhibitions regarding St Andrews
Life & Times to be held this year, arranged by ¢heator, namely:- 'High Days & Holidays"
& 'When the Boat Comes In'.

One Trustee who has worn out more shoe leatherrit@st in his crusade to recruit new
members to the Trust is George Gordon. George deaffite after six years as a Trustee &
during that time he has promoted & broadcast this{l& its aims at every opportunity. He
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instigated & arranged (no mean feat!!) for the Trigs have a stand at the monthly Farmers' Markeithvinas
highlighted, with much success, the work of thesBreation Trust & has drawn in new members. As ban
ascertained from his Profile, George's keen sehkaroour, very gregarious personality & high levelommitment
& expertise will be sorely missed at Trustees' Mgt & in all of his areas of achievement withie fhrust. However,
all is not lost as George has accepted the ineitato continue as a Co-opted Member of the Progmamm
Membership Committee.

One of our members contacted the Office recentlyetoark that in his opinion "...the Profile of TB¢ Andrews
Preservation Trust has been raised, very favourablsecent months.” This is due entirely to therkv& enormous
effort given, unstintingly, by two people - Davididdleton, the Convener of the Planning CommitteB&ek Barrie,
the Trust's Voluntary Press Officer. | know thatiyoin me in thanking them both.

The Convener of the Programme & Membership, Ev&nkaindraising Committee & her Team continue to twem
very interesting range of activities for membersetgoy & in many of these to raise well-needed resrfor Trust
Funds. Please note the dates of forthcoming ewentsur diary & in particular the visits to 'All 8ds Church' and
'The Cathedral Grounds'. These have been arrapgashtinue the visits to places of interest inTioavn & we feel it
would meet with the Rev. Roger's approval.ag presents much to interest the curious anlill fceth the admiration
of the antiquary. "
Anne J.M. Morris
March 2008

Planning Report January 2008

There has been no let up in planning applicatiots 3t Andrews continues to be under continuousspresfor new
development, some of which is insensitive to theseovation area environment they wish to build inith

A re-designed Westburn Lane development which tbille notice of the Trust's comments on the prasio
submission was again objected to, although it ”idlide some minor improvements and met some ofi¢ighbours'
concerns.

Comments were made on the design of the proposeticahesciences building on the North Haugh. A redis
application has now been submitted, but the Truktcantinue to question the need for air-conditranplant to be
placed so prominently on the roof.

Crerar Hotels submitted their outline consent agpion for a hotel on the escarpment overlookirg Hast Sands.
Objections were made on the grounds that thessitientified as Green Belt in the emerging locahpdnd is in a very
sensitive landscape area. Any building on this witelld destroy an iconic view of the beach and barkfrom the
coast road. Fife Council turned down a similar aggpion in 1999. We have reminded the Council ef thasons why
the previous application was rejected in statingsttong objections to this new proposal.

Threats continue to be made to the Prospectiver@et by applications such as that for housintheosouth of John
Knox Road. The existing intrusions into the Southkillside in this area show the pernicious effettcreeping
development, which is then used as a justificafiooriurther building on green field sites.

The Council's recent decision not to make Lade 8¥aalk part of the Core Path Network followed recoendations
by the Trust and other town organisations, as a&lan overwhelming negative response from townsee@phe
proposal would have involved Lade Braes Walk beimged into part of the National Cycle Networkyadting long
distance cycle traffic.) The Trust has proposedltarnative cycle route, which would be much safed link up with
other cycle paths, and the Council has identifléd &s an aspirational route. The Lade Braes @aga,of which is
owned by the Trust, has considerable potentiahiprovement as a place of resort and in termsadibersity. It may
be that other town organisations would be intetesteexploring this together with the Trust.



We continue to have a good response to our comrmadotgt inappropriate shop frontages, and five ppegschemes
have now been refused or radically amended at oggestion. Large multiples in particular like topose their
corporate identity on the streetscape, no matterinappropriate this might be in the Outstandingi§&ovation Area.
The constructive approach we take on these issubksaring fruit in a very practical way, but themntinue to be
examples of designs which fail to reflect the histstreetscape in which they are located. Moratipesy, work by
John Frew in researching original features andwoschemes is now beginning to have outcomes iowraging
shop owners to consider reinstating the originat tan facades which are a major feature in StrAwd.

We are assisted in objecting to unsuitable devetopmin the town centre by the Publication, by Eifuncil, of the
St Andrews Town Design Guide. This sets out mininmstendards for all sorts of development in the taentre.
This publication is not as comprehensive as a Geaten Area Appraisal Report, which is now, attlaging
produced. The Trust has taken a pro-active rolenageting with the responsible Fife official and teeternal
consultant carrying out the appraisal. The Trysitgted literature is playing a key role in thissecise.

In similar vein we have been pressing for a compmslve Streetscape Plan rather than the piecempaiach which
is now being taken. Members of the Planning Conamittave met with the consultants for Scottish e Fife
who are engaged in a project to upgrade MarkeeStre

The scheme of delegation for planning decision®éhiced by Fife Council has now been finalised. @smect of it,
the need to achieve ten objections before the idedis referred to committee has been modifiedr afipresentations
by the Trust and others and the trigger numbeoveg five.

A major concern about an aspect of the schemethbatrust's considered views would be given oslynaich weight
as a single objection, was not amended, despitergment advice that this should be the case. Olirangued

comments did not appear to be fully understoocheynajority of elected representatives, but wegaageful to those
who did argue the case for the Trust. We suggesetéue Council that it should await imminent SaittiGovernment
Regulations on this matter before rushing forwaith wheir scheme. They did not do so, but the Ratfpris now
published in draft form are very supportive of #tance taken by the Trust, and must cause thesEfifeme to be
amended.

Continued development pressure on St Andrews, gmopalation in the Outstanding Conservation Areanainly
short-term tenants of landlords (frequently abssniého are unlikely to be interested in lodgingnpliag objections,
puts the historic core at considerable risk. Thedawn appearance of many buildings in the histoetre adds a
further threat to the historic environment.

The Scottish Government is currently consultingrufite Fife Structure Plan Housing Land Re-appralda¢ Trust
has already made comments on this document, blitrgierate its views to Government, as there aeoss
concerns about its adverse impact on St Andrews litde if any discernable compensatory advansadféhile there
is an acknowledged need for more affordable homest iAndrews, the developer-led approach to housitsyres
that affordable homes will be in the minority. Wehibnly fifty houses per year are due to be buibirAndrews until
2026, less than twenty of these will be affordalded at this rate it would take 50 years to accodate the current
waliling list for affordable housing held by Fife @wmil. While housing is not directly an interesttbe Trust, the
maintenance of a mixed, viable and sustainable aamtgnin St Andrews is a legitimate aim for an argation
concerned with people as well as place. My thankgagall Planning Committee members for their amumd
valuable input.
David Middleton
Planning Convener



Finance & Property Convener's Report

Producing a Newsletter at this time of the yearflads, from the finance perspective, with the néedet the year-end
data into our accountants so that they can prefmrdinancial statements and the consequent needite the
commentary required by the Scottish Charity Regulatlappily those tasks are nearly complete andtéas will
shortly be asked to approve the full report pripits submission to OSCR.

Although there were many ups and downs, the endtress much as anticipated, with a modest defiwithe year.
Full details will be circulated to members as pdithe Year Book.

Looking ahead, there is no cause for complacenmyorhe from subscriptions is likely to be staticflaw from
dividends and interest is likely to be a litledgban last year and, as everyone knows, fundepisinery hard work.
We should shortly receive the legacy of £5,000 bathed to the Trust by Miss Mary Brown and thid pibvide a
little cushion against any shortfall in normal stag of income. It would be nicer, however, if werevable to spend at
least part of Miss Brown's bequest on somethinglwiarould commemorate her generosity and | invitenivers and
my fellow Trustees to give this some thought. Supfrom outwith the Trust is welcome and the MuseDommittee
is to be congratulated on securing a commitmeninfihe Hamada Trust which will contribute toward® th
development of a display area at the rear of theddm. Out thanks are due to the Hamada Trust gsatleeto the
Pilgrim Trust and the Wishart Society, both of whoaontributed to the cost of repairing and re-instathe Wishart
memorial on The Scores.

The Finance Convener often seems to warn of impgnglioblems and the most recent area to cause someern is

the Lawpark Woodland. lan Christie has done a ntlag job over the years in keeping the woodlarfé sad tidy

but some work needed in the near future will rezjpirofessional attention. A recent study indicales a number of
trees will need to be felled, a thorough tidy-upézded and fencing requires attention. Thereadtgine maintenance
will be essential and, although lan Christie is entdnan happy to continue as Keeper of the Woodsgesegular

expenditure will be needed. Since the public haseess to the woodland, the Trust has recently &see its public
liability cover.

All this means is that demands on the Trust's mregsuwill tend to increase and it will be no eastter to meet those
demands whilst still preserving or increasing thderlying capital which provides such a vital pafrtegular income.
John F. Matthews
Finance & Property Convener

Programme and Membership

Past and Future Events

Past

2008 began with the Trust's Annual Recruiting Evetich, as in previous years, was held at the Munsamd

organised by the Museum Committee. The Museuneisdidal location for this most enjoyable coffee niiog and the
wonderful albums which have been produced by velerst over some time attracted such interest tlzaeswas at a
premium.

The importance of the Museum as a centre of Trasivilies was again evident at the wonderful digpdé Arts and
Crafts during the week beginning™8anuary. The contributions from so many Trust Merstand others make this
event one which demonstrates the wide sphere bfeine the Museum has. and which no doubt willéeforced
during Stanza Exhibition 13-f8Viarch, when again the Museum is to be used asaeve



In February we returned to the ongoing task of FRaising and Thursday ®&ebruary was the evening chosen for
the Trust's Annual Quiz. The response from localugs was good, but particular mention must be nudbe
wonderful support we receive from the Staff at Waahdemy who entered six teams and, while theretivasisual
good humoured banter about Andrew Waid's Own, @rexywas happy to acknowledge their expertise and
congratulate them on their success. Twenty- foamtetook part and the questions again were prepeithcdgreat
care and thought by Frances Humphries. Speciakshamst be given to our Question Masters, Dereki®and
Marianne Baird and to lan Christie who helped obai@man record the Scores. As always Pat Harvejstad by
Irene Bennett, organised a splendid raffle whideeh an excellent sum. This was a very happy egeaimd one
which provided a really good start to our Fund Ragigor the year to come.

Future
Hidden Gardens

Sunday 29" June is the date for everyone's diary. This is quite thest important event of the Fund Raising
Calendar and already planning meetings have bddrahd decisions taken.

Perhaps the most important thing to stress, apart the date, is that Stalls we hope to have ir82Gi0 include:

GLASS WARE and
"A SUNSHINE STALL" where all items on sale should be Yellow or Orange.

Advance warning of these stalls should enable mesntmelook for contributions all of which will beratefully
received at the Trust Office, 4 Queen's Gardens.

There will of course be the other attractions atftuseum and teas, coffee etc. at various locations

Outings

Two outings are planned for the near future.
Wednesday 2 April - A visit to and a conducted tour of All Saints @ttuby the Reverend Jonathan Mason.

Members wishing to attend should meet at the Churdtorth Castle Street at 1.55 pm. The visit wdimnmence at
2 pm and numbers will be limited to 25. There Wil a charge of £2.50 which will be given to the €huas a
donation. An invitation to attend is included witiis newsletter and should be returned to the ©féis soon as
possible with your payment.

Our second visit otwWednesday 4 Juneis a walk around the Cathedral grounds with Aligadlivan of Historic
Scotland. The group limited to 25 people will matethe Cathedral Gates at 3 pm. There will be agehaf £2.50
per person. An invitation to attend is includedhwiitis newsletter and should be returned to théec©#fis soon as
possible with your payment.

Membership

Those who visit the Farmers' Market on the firduBtay of each month may have noticed that thetTrage taken
a stall, manned by Trustees, whenever possible.pOrpose is to raise the profile of The Trust ie town and
increase our membership. However, this is alsodealiopportunity for those of our members who dbtake an
active part in the Trust's eventsGOME AND SAY HELLO.

Elma Penny
Programme & Membership Convener
(Including Fundraising)



A Plague of Plaques?

Anyone who walks around St Andrews without his er yes shut cannot help notice the numerous ldugies that
adorn the town.

For the record, | will list these, and their locais:

At Madras College(2)
Rev Dr Andrew Bell, Founder of Madras College
Charles Lapworth, Geologist

At the Post Office
Dr John Adamson, Photographer

South St, Entrance to South Court(2)
George Martine, Lawyer
Dr George Martine, Physician, Surgeon. Geologist

South Court
James David Forbes, Physicist

St Leonard's School (2)
Sir David Brewster, Physicist
Matthew Heddle. Chemist and Geologist

Eden Court, The Scores
Robert Chambers of Chambers' Encyclopaedia

Pilmour Links (2)
Willie Auchterlonie, Clubmaker, Golfer
Laurie Auchterlonie, Clubmaker, Golfer

St Mary's Place
Thomas Rodger, Photographer

Some at least, or all of these plaques owe théstence to the initiative of the late Professorefllof the Physics
Department in the University.

My own interest in the subject was sparked by thsgques and also by a triangular carved stone theeentrance to
Muttoes Lane in Market Street, with the words DOMISI ILLUMINATIO MEA. Enquiring about this in a lettgo
the "St Andrews Citizen" | was directed by Doughisart of the University Library to a booklet by Mdnnes, "The
Carved Stones of St Andrews", It was there | disced that a badly eroded carved stone on the gavd#rof the
Gibson House, which | had never noticed beforesesgnted the coat of arms of Gavin Douglas. At abizel same
time, the ownership of Kate's Bar changed and & me@mamed "The Featherie and Firkin" (now calledeRaisin").
A wooden plaque indicating The Blue Stane was resdpand other stones added, so that the Blue Stasdéost in a
rockery. | resolved to do something about this.

Little did 1 know then, but the effort to have aiblplaque erected with the history of The Blue &taas to take 12
years. Researching the history and geology was easygh, but dealing with Fife Council was anotimaitter. | will
pass over this, but the final straw was that whevas$ informed by Sign Plus of Dunfermline that filaque was
ready, | was filled with dread as | had not bearegithe chance to proof read the text. As | reagutyh the plaque,
line by line, | felt my misgivings were perhaps pieced, but no, on the final line, a crucial woattbeen omitted.
All this after 10 years of effort, and two previosets of errors | had managed to correct! Welleast, Fife Council
paid for it.



Tired of the lack of progress on The Blue Stardedided to start work on Gavin Douglas. The Uniwgrisibrary
provided valuable information on who he was. butarhis coat of arms. This | got from the Lyon @af Arms in
Edinburgh. Once again 1 had problems with the luwareey in Cupar. but finally got the go-ahead reddy quickly
(only 2 years) as | decided to pay for it myselbwéver Sign Plus made mistakes with the text aacttfat of arms,
but as | proof read them myself. | was able to dtbe debacle of The Blue Stane. Finally, fittinglyough, both
plagues were unveiled on St Andrews Day 2006.

What are my future plans? Work in progress incl@letaques for Balcomie Golf Course in Crail, tartnemorate
Constantine's Cave and the landing place at LocHabeks of Mary of Guise in 1538. Needless to $aymn having
problems! Further in the distance. | would likeetect a plaque on the wall of Dean's Court, whieeebiadly eroded
coat of arms of Sir George Douglas, who rescuedyNareen of Scots from Loch Leven Castle, sits regteand
unknown over the entrance arch. However, my biggealienge is a plan to erect a statue of Mary Quéécots on
the pavement facing the Scottish Parliament. Asl&tieHolmes would have said, "that is a two pipebbem”.

Colin McAllister

Promoting the Trust

Back in November last year the Chairman of the fTysne Morris, asked me to take on the voluntaitg of Press
Officer for the Trust. This was agreed by the Teastand | have been trying to increase the Tnustss profile in
both the "Citizen" and the "Courier".

The Trust did regularly receive coverage for itfvities on planning matters, particularly whencammented or
made representations on controversial planningiagns. However the view of the Chairman and ofheistees
was that other aspects of the Trust's work, inclgdhe Museum, were not receiving the coverage diesgrved.

Therefore my responsibilities are largely for metteot connected with planning, as these remairraghet of the
Convener of the Planning Committee. David Middleb@mtause of his knowledge of and expertise abalividual
issues.

Since | started submitting press releases to ta lpapers in November last year, ten have beemiteld through
freelance reporter, Dougie Miller for the "Couriarid to Mike Rankine, Editor of the St. AndrewstiZ&n". Nine of
these have been used by one or other of thesespapdrmost by both. A number have also been acauetpay
photographs as we are very lucky to have the ses\€ Peter Adamson, who is a trustee, and keba tovolved in
heightening the Trust's press profile.

Most, though not all, of the press releases writtedate have been connected with activities ahthgeum. They do
appear to have been having some effect. The vestypiiess release concerning the need to repa#riterson Clock
brought in a generous donation. Our photographbigist. Pat Harvey, is convinced that advance ipitplincreased
considerably the number of members of the publio atiended the most recent coffee morning when sufntiee
Trust's scrap books and photo albums were on gisplaecent article published in the "Courier" hasulted in
offers of more than enough filing cabinets whichisirAdministrator, Janette Gillespie, was appedimg

| meet fairly regularly with Anne Morris and we l@an ongoing programme of press releases. Thesr ativ
aspects of the Trust's activities other than thekwsd the Planning Committee. We are of course ddpet on
Dougie Miller and Mike Rankine to get press relasaseblished. We try to maintain good working relai and we
also try to make press releases newsworthy ancksiieg.

We hope you have been aware of the increased peessage of Trust activities in the local press. Wauld
welcome suggestions for stories and/or articleswieacould write on behalf of the Trust.

Derek A. Barrie
Press Officer



HISTORY

of

ST.ANDREWS

with a full account of
THE RECENT IMPROVEMENTS IN THE CITY
BY THE
Rev. CHARLES ROGER

The above-titled volume printed in 1849 and de@idab Major Hugh Lyon Play fair, of St.LeonardspWwrst of
St.Andrewshas much to interest the curiouki.the Preface the Rex. Roger states tHdthe present work is offered
to the public with much diffidence, but in the hdjpat it may he found to suit the double purposa Gfuidebook to
the Tourist, and a compendiwnhthe general history of the City. "

The section of his account chosen for inclusiothénNewsletter is drawn from the chapt®todern Places of Public
Worship'and provides a description 'tie splendid monument of Archbishop Sharpe'.

"It is composed of white marble, surrounded withnassy iron railing; was executed in Holland, andaed by the
Archbishop's son. Sir William Sharpe of Scotscraigd Strathtyrum. On the upper part is an emblerahtic
representation of the Archbishop supporting the rChunext below are two angels with wings extendegporting
the shield, mitre, and crosiers; in the centre @éihehbishop is kneeling, while an angel places tlosva of martyrdom
upon his head: beneath is an urn. containing treeiiiption, under which is a bas-relief represerdatbf the murder.
In the background the assassins are in pursuibefdarriage: in the front view they are putting fhr@mate to death.
Guillan holding the horses, Haxton lingering aside horseback, and the others in the act of the ewrdhe
daughter of the archbishop is detained by two ef ¢bnspirators, while in an imploring attitude shegs for her
father's life. "

The text continues with the details of the ins@oipton the urn and provides a Translation wherg itoted that "....
he was the adviser of the restoration of King Caaill and of monarchyThe inscription ends thus:-AND WHOM
...Notwithstanding that he was endowed with sueaigand excellent qualities, a band of nine assasshrough the
fury of fanaticism, in the light of noon-day, amdthe close vicinity of his own metropolitan citylelly put to death,
with many wounds from pistols, swords, and daggafter they had wounded his eldest daughter andedtios,
weeping and imploring mercy, and whilst he himkall fallen on his knees to implore mercy for thésn.aOn the
3 of May 1679in the 6%'year of his age"

" A general belief was long entertained, foundedradition, that a considerable sum had been preessgto the Kirk
Session* for the use of the poor, on condition tiat body should keep the monument in perpetyzdirebut
documents on the subject being repeatedly soughtifbout success, the magnificent tomb was treatéul neglect.
About six months ago, however, when a search wake fa documents of a different description, inhest of
papers belonging to the Kirk Session, the longpasthments were discovered, and complete liglmvthron subject
so long clouded with conjecture.

* the Kirk Session records began in 1559. and wlith exception of a blank from 1600 to 1638. are istate of
excellent preservation.

The papers found adduce the following facts. Alaoyear and a half after the archbishop's murder. \Silliam
Sharpe having applied to the Kirk Session for pssion to erect a monument over his father's gravelown
Church - the Magistrates and Session, considerthg honour and duty which they owed to the membtigeolate
Lord Primate. " and that the monument would be arament to the church, gave their consent for tleeteon. In
consequence of obtaining this leave. Sir Williaspdned and made over to the Kirk Session, an Idgithond,
which he held over certain lands at Boarhills, he @mount of 2500 merks, ££666.13s 4d Scots, the annual rent of
which was to be drawn by the Session till the pp@lcsum was redeemed, and was to be applied taezdping the
monument in repair, and for the behoof of the p&@n.the principal sum being realised, about thirye years after,
the Kirk Session laid it out in purchasing eightexcof land, in that portion of ground called " tReior's Acres, "
and in assisting to pay the price of other six acfia the vicinity of the town, purchased from I@eorge Hay of
Leys. These lands continued to remain in the pessesf the Kirk Session until the passing of teeent Scottish
Poor Law Act. when they were transferred to theoehral Board. On the documents being produced écBbard at
a recent meeting, they gave immediate instructifumsthe complete repair and renovation of the tonamd
operations have just been completed, which haveeneb it to its original and dignified aspect. Lagieces of
marble, which had either fallen out or been wanjodestroyed, have been restored; the inscriptioniclv had
become nearly illegible, has been neatly recut;upper part of the tomb has been carefully paintetj the whole
polished over by skilful workmen.



At the commencement of the repairs, it was resdiweapen the tomb, in the hope that some of thairesrof the

primate might he discovered. Accordingly, on tife March 1849. the workmen proceeded, in presencéhef
Magistrates and Officers of the Parochial Boardrémove the large flat stones in front of the moawiywhich being
done, an entrance was easily effected into the toehiw. A square vault, seven feet long, four lieead, and three
feet and a- half in height, was found to contagattered among a quantity of rubbish, eight largéfio handles, and
some few remains of the coffin; but every bonerakcl of the archbishop had entirely disappearele Vacuum being
cleared out. a bottle, containing several documedescribing the circumstances of the opening aghir, was

placed in it, and the entrance again built up. #ishbeen conjectured, that the tomb had been robbéd contents
when the church was rebuilt at the end of lastwsntout it is more probable, that it had beenaitfiously pillaged in
1725, when the Town Council* offered a reward of peunds sterling, for the apprehension of "certaiotous and

disorderlie persons. " who had broken into the chuduring the night, and defaced the monumentyaagraway part

of the marble. These persons, moved with a desirpldinder, rather than actuated by zeal againsisEppacy, had
probably forced their entrance into the tomb, hapiar gain; and disappointed in their expectatiohad resolved to
wreak their vengeance on the bones of the prdigteemoving them from their resting place. "

* Town Council Records. September, 1725.

"A few years before his death. Sharpe presente@iotwn Church a beautiful silver baptismal basin andssive

communion cup. which are still in use. Their uniteeight amounts to a hundred and two ounces, actl bas the
Billowing inscription:- "In usum ecclesiae parochgcivitatis Scti.Andreae, donavit Jacobus Arclgeppus anno
1675

* There is exhibited to strangers visiting Town Chur@n instrument somewhat in the form of a hele@tfposed of
iron bars, and having a piece of iron attached émtering the mouth, being intended to be fastenedite head

behind the neck, by a strong padlock. This machirmlieved to have been constructed by commaridobibishop

Sharpe, for the punishment of one Isabel Lindsd.wn the spirit of furious fanaticism, had repsdly interrupted

him in the midst of his ministrations in the pulpit defiance of both the magistrates and preslyyter

Trustee Profile
George A.A. Gordon, A.C.L.I., AB.P.I.

A Glasgwegian born and bred, | was educated andbili College School enjoying
and participating in most sports, particularly tenmugby and golf - the latter two
providing me with more than my fair share of greyré.

| suppose that having the Glasgow patter led merally into the sales and marketing
environment. My working career has been varieday the least, being within the
Insurance. Pharmaceutical and Leisure Industribis dften took me the length and
breadth of the country which my long-suffering wifél attest to.

I was married to Ulla in Copenhagen and have twid@n. My son Colin is with the
Roslin Forestry Research Unit and has the annofmigit of dispensing regular
humiliation to me on, albeit, his local golf course

Some of you will no doubt have experienced thegtelbf receiving extremely large 99 cones from rifyse my
daughter at the West or East Sands beach shopsisTéntirely due to Helen's over generosity - Vehdecided to
allow her to run the business from now on befdrave a heart attack.

Currently | am a committee member of both the Sirdws Merchants' Association and the St Andrewsi8@ub.

This is my sixth, and final year as a Trustee, lamalve never ceased to marvel at the expertiseameitment of my
fellow Trustees. | shall miss being at the "shamgd"eof the various committees on which it has bagrivilege to
serve.

It is time to hang up my boots allowing me timespend with Karina. my grand-daughter, and hopefialgt least
look the part on the first tee of the Old Course.

George Gordon



Re-discovering St Andrews

Can you name these Archways and Gateways?

Answers on the back page.
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Answers on the back page.



Museum Report

Since the last edition of the members' newsleifielin the Museum has been hectic. At the stafb@fember we put
up decorations to kick-start our Christmas celefinatwhich began with a party for the volunteerghie Museum.
This was followed by the winter reception for memsbef the Trust and a Christmas Fair mastermindeaur
generous patron Gillian Falconer.

January has been no less busy. We were delightedltmme Rachel Cheer, our previous curator, tdtheeum to
give a talk to the volunteers about her work asralfaiser for the children's charity CHAS. We opktlee museum
on the last Saturday in January for a Coffee M@rand were delighted to have a record number of vi§i®ors

attending. The scrapbooks filled with newspapetirgs from yester year were extremely popular and\isitors

were reluctant to leave the museum at the endeofibrning.

The annual Art and Craft Exhibition this year saawrexhibitors as well as some old favourites. Thesdéim looked
bright and colourful and provided an eclectic rangfeitems including knitwear, jewellery, greetingsrds,
photographs, hand-sewn goods, painted plates aondusée a fantastic selection artwork of almosteveedium.
During the week we welcomed over 250 visitors dredfrust made £335.10.

This month's eagerly awaited Volunteers' talk Wélgiven by Mr Bill Anderson from Bouquiniste. Hédlbe coming
along to give us an insight into antique Scottisbks and also some helpful hints on how to stadak Collection.

The museum has been fortunate to be awarded afgoamthe Hamada Trust for the development of amtetion
area in the Museum garden next to Great GrannyshWause. This will provide much needed additiaxdibition
space and will consequently provide a visitor-fdigrand informative area in the garden.

The next exhibition at the Museum will be courte$stAnza. 'Verse on Vinyl' will run from 316" March and will
showcase the Scottish Poetry Library's record ctidlie along with contributions from a number ofvaie collectors.
Planning is also well under way for the Easter leitioin, 'High Days and Holidays: Special EventStrAndrews'.
This exhibition will open on 22 March until 13" April and promises to be a fun celebration of ésém St Andrews
over the years such as weddings, royal visits,@thoins and even days out at the beach. The Susxhgition will
also be upon us before we know it, and this yeaillitbe "When the Boat Comes In..." taking a l@khe history of
the fisher families and the fishing industry in tban.

We look forward to seeing you in the Museum overdbming months.
Sarah Robertson (Curator) and Lesley Barrie (MuseuntConvenor)

Museum and Galleries Studies Student

Ever since | was a child. | have been drawn to mmse | would beg my father to take me to the musaummy
hometown in Canada so that | could admire all tieaderful Hindu and Buddhist statues. This intenesirts and
culture lead me to pursue a degree in art histdpon completion of my undergraduate degree | delctdedo an
MLitt in Museum and Gallery Studies at St Andrewsgrsity.

Part of the Museum and Gallery Studies programiregjstudents to choose an individual project duite their
specific interests. Immediately | knew that | wahte do a project based on the Asian artefacts Inelthe museum
collections. However, this project idea never quiterked out. When thinking of an alternative projdcrecalled
visiting The Preservation Trust Museum and how muaremembered it being. As a result | contactadaB, the
curator at The Preservation Trust Museum abouptbgcts available.

Sarah soon set me to work on a project dealing thithunframed and framed prints in the collectibhas been my
job to do an audit of the prints, as well as docoimteem and create a catalogue for each box. | hopefforts will
make it easier for museum staff, volunteers andréuproject students to use the invaluable prirtsl by The
Preservation Trust.

Although unsure at first if | would be interest&dworking in a small local history museum, my pobjeas turned out
to be fulfilling on many levels. Not only am | leding a great deal about the documentation andgaaph museum
collections, | have also gained a great appreciadiothe history of St Andrews. | now appreciate soyroundings
much more and | am able to actually see the histosynd me. | will no doubt leave St Andrews witind memories
of my time spent working with Sarah and The Pres@a Trust.

Jennifer Ray



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY Arches & Gateways Answers
Thursday 13th until Sunday 16th March 1. Holy Trinity Church Hall 2. Cross Keys
StAnza Exhibition at the Trust Museum
Verse on Vinyl 3. Old Police Houses, 4. St Salvator's Chapel
Weekdays 2.00 - 5.00 pm. weekends 10.00 a.m.-5r00 Admission Free. Muttoes Lane

5. Needle's Eye, The Pends 6. Queen Mary's Hous

D

Saturday 22nd March until Sunday 13th April
Museum Easter Exhibition '

: . : . 7. St Rule's
High Days and Holidays: Special Events in St. Andress
A look at the many special occasions that haveghbidd people throughou .
the town's history. from weddings and royal vistisdays at the beach anfi 9. Younger Hall 10. All Saints Church
lots, lots more. Daily 2.00-5.00 pm: Admission Free

8. Dean's Court Garden

I I. Trust Museum Doorway 12. St John's Doorway
Wednesday, 2nd April 2.00 pm
Visit to All Saints Church 13. Baker Lane 14. While Lady's Tower
North Castle Street, St. Andrews

Meet at the main door Guide will be the Rev Jomatdason. ,
Group limited to 25. 15. St Leonoard's Chapel
Tickets £2.50 per person from the Trust Office
(sum collected to be donated to Church Funds).

Thursday 22nd May at 7pm Conveners2007/2008

The St. Andrews Preservation Trust:
Annual General Meeting

Supper Room, Town Hall, Queen's Gardens, St Andrews Tel. No.
Wednesday 4th June at 3pm Chairman Miss A.J.M. Morris 01333 312387
Guided Tour of the Cathedral Grounds by

Alison Sutherland, Historic Scotland. Vice-Chairman  Dr R.R. Steedman 01334 850781

Meet at the Cathedral Gate. Group limited to 25.
Entry Fee £2.50 per person.

Tickets available from the Trust Office. Vice-Chairman Mr. J.W.G. Macgregor 01334 475728
Saturday 24th May to Sunday 21st September EnVironment Mr. JWG Macgregor 01334 475728
Museum Summer Exhibition

When the Boat comes in. Finance Mr. J.F. Matthews 01334 472908

Exploring St Andrews' fishing community from itsrigebeginnings, through and Property
the height of its production and into its declifibis exhibition penetrates the
popular perception of the Fisher Folk, and uncotleesdeep impression madg .
by them on the town, its industry and its people Museum Mrs. L. Barrie 01334 475502

Daily 2.00 - 5.00 pm: Admission Free.

Planning Mr. D.N. Middleton 01334 475270

Sunday 29th June 11am - 5pm
Hidden Gardens of St. Andrews
An opportunityto visit rarely seen gardens around the Town Cegftre Programme . Mrs. E.M.T. Penny 01334 470150
St Andrews: and Membership
Admission Charge £4.00 (Children Free). (& Fundraising)
Teas and Stalls at St. John's and the Trust MusegwhYoung Scientists'
Comer at46 South Street. Publications Miss M. Baird 01334 472068
Tuesday, 2nd September & Publicity
Members' Golf C tition. . .

embers: ol -ompettion Press Officer  Mr. D. A. Barrie 01334 475502

Wednesday, 3rd September
Members' Putting Competition.

Saturday, 6th September 11.00am-5.00pm
Autumn Fair: Trust Museum.

The St Andrews
Preservation Trust Ltd.



